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Bartholomew County Convention, Recreation and 
 Visitor Promotion Commission  

February 2, 2015 
 

 
 

The Bartholomew County Convention, Recreation and Visitor Promotion Commission (“VIP”) 

met on February 2, 2015 at 4:00 p.m. in the County Council Chambers of the Government Office 

Building, 440 Third Street, Columbus, Indiana.  President Denise Pence called the meeting to order.  VIP 

members present were: Diane Hawes, Robin Hilber, Mary Ann Patterson, Denise Pence, Shirley 

Robertson, Jessica Stevens and Ray Wagner.   George Breeden, Bruce Byrd, Ann Heimann and Martha 

Conway Risk were absent.  County Auditor Barb Hackman was also in attendance. 

The meeting began with County Auditor Barb Hackman swearing in reappointed members:  

Diane Hawes, Robin Hilber, Denise Pence and Shirley Robertson.  Ann Heimann will be sworn in at a 

later date.   

First item of business was approving the minutes of the June 16, 2014 meeting.  There being no 

corrections, members approved the minutes without a formal vote. 

For the next item of business, VIP Treasurer Robin Hilber read the Treasurer’s Report.  (See 

attached) 

President Pence began a discussion on the possibility to allocate grant money more than once a 

year in the event that more innkeepers tax revenue comes in than anticipated.  Auditor Hackman 

confirmed that, while cumbersome, it can be done at the discretion of VIP. 

(Jessica Stevens left the meeting for another commitment) 

(Auditor Barb Hackman left the meeting for another commitment)   

Next item was the election of new officers.  Ms. Patterson made a motion to nominate Denise 

Pence for President and Ms. Hilber seconded the motion that passed unanimously.  Ms. Pence made a 
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motion to nominate Mary Ann Patterson for Vice President and Mr. Wagner seconded the motion that 

passed unanimously.  Ms. Pence motioned to nominate Diane Hawes for Secretary and Ms. Patterson 

seconded the motion that passed unanimously.  Ms. Robertson motioned to nominate Robin Hilber for 

Treasurer and Ms. Patterson seconded the motion that passed unanimously. 

The next VIP Commission Meeting will be a working lunch meeting held on Monday, April 20, 

2015 at 12:30 p.m. in the County Council Chambers of the Government Office Building.  The main item 

of business for that meeting will be completion of the 2015 timeline.  

 Under old business, Ms. Robertson reminded the Commission that it was intended for Hope to 

receive some funding from the Visitors Center, Inc.   She mentioned that VCI had reported in their 

quarterly financials that money was allotted to the Hope area, but there is currently no physical 

indication that Hope has received funds at this time.  Contact would be made with VCI for clarification.  

[Several days later, on February 6th, all VIP members received an email from VCI Director Lynn Lucas via 

Denise Pence email containing photos of the recently installed VCI kiosk in Hope.]   

There being no other business the meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m.  

 

      Submitted by: 

 

      ______________________________ 
      Diane Hawes, Secretary 
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